Tuesday, January 3, 2023


The Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
Guest present was Joseph Thompson.
Members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman David Quarry, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman Dee Dee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
The Community Development Committee was called to order at 3:30 PM by Chairman Robert Jackson.
Chairman Robert Jackson recognized the guest present and ask for their comments.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Grants Administrators report.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that GHD is preparing the bid specs for the other 6 traffic signals and should have this out soon.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Keller Engineer had submitted a proposal for Boundary and Topographic Survey and reimbursable expenses for the 6th Street Parking Lot amounting to $3,900.00.
The Community Development Committee recommends a motion to approve the proposal of Keller Engineer in the amount of $3,900.00  for Boundary and Topographic Survey and reimbursable expenses for the 6th Street Parking Lot.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the H2O grant for the Wastewater Treatment Plant Final Clarifiers has been submitted for 1.2 Million dollars.
President James Bair ask where do we stand on the Susquehanna Bike Route.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we will paint in the spring, order the traffic signs and lights.  Chris said that Susquehanna will no longer be a one way then.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Adam Miller is working on a T-Mobile grant.
Chairman Robert Jackson wanted to know when we will be placing the other street lights.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said if we can get another grant then we will do this.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Managers report.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said he was appointed to the Active Transportation Committee connecting the trails.  Chris said the committee has received 4 RFP’s from engineering services and will be having a meeting this Friday.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on Old Business.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on New Business.
Chairman Robert Jackson said he hoping the Mayor would be here, that there is a Highroad Restaurant Organization that get restaurants to sign a paper that employee’s get their tips and place this on the window or door.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Community Development Committee was adjourned at 3:57 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
